
 

 
 
 
 

LEGAL NOTICE 
NOTICE OF ELECTION 

PORT WASHINGTON GARBAGE DISTRICT 
 

 
 

Notice is hereby given that an Annual Election will be held on the 13th day of 

December, 2022, at the Polish American Citizens Association, Inc., 5 Pulaski Pl., Port 

Washington, N.Y.  11050, between the hours of 12:00pm and 9:00pm for the purpose 

of electing one (1) Commissioner of the Port Washington Garbage District for the term 

of three (3) years, commencing January 1, 2023. 

Notice is further given that pursuant to Subdivision "20" of Section 215 of the 

Town Law, a Resolution has been duly adopted by the Commissioners of such District 

providing that candidates for the District office shall file their names with the Port 

Washington Garbage District at PO Box 608, Port Washington, NY 11050 and such 

nomination be postmarked no later than November 10, 2022; and, in addition, it is 

required that such nomination be submitted in Petition Form subscribed by not less 

than twenty-five (25) qualified registered voters of the District. 

 

Dated: October 5, 2022 

Port Washington, N.Y. 

DISTRICT COMMISSIONERS 

William Scaglione 

Paul Oleksiw 

Stephen Scott 
 


